
German  minister  links  Essen
security  alert  to  Islamic
State
From ‘security source’

Germany’s interior minister said police had stopped a possible
attack at a shopping center in the western city of Essen on
Saturday and there were indications of a link to Islamic State
militants. Interior Minister Thomas de Maiziere said there
could have been an attack at the shopping center.

“That was stopped,” he told public broadcaster ARD on Sunday,
adding there was a connection to someone pulling the strings
in  Islamic  State.  “There  were  indications  or  orders  from
someone who had traveled to the region (Syria) from Germany.
That shows how close the connection is. So it is good that the
federal and regional security authorities were vigilant,” said
de Maiziere.

He reiterated that the danger of a terrorist attack in Germany
remained high. Officials are worried that Islamist radicals
will return from Syria or Iraq to stage attacks on German
soil.

Separately, German police said on Sunday they were questioning
a man in his early 20s who was detained after an overnight
operation in the southwestern town of Offenburg, near the
French border, following a security threat.

Police said they believed one target of a potential attack was
a night club. They added that no weapons were found during the
operation  and  a  second  man  who  was  arrested  was  later
released.
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